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A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Welton Room, Welton Village Hall on Monday 14th July 2014.

                    Present: 
Cllrs D Pikett (Chairman), A Greenway, E Reall, A Lowen, Mrs S Watson, Mrs K England, G Hobbs, M Powell and Mrs M Chapman
  Also present:  PCSO A Raper and 5 members of the public


                  

 Clerk:   Mrs Julie Murray
14/07/24  Chairman’s remarks


The Chairman welcomed everyone to the July meeting, the last until September due to the summer break.
14/07/25
Apologies
On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Mrs van Gelderen and England having considered and accepted their reasons for absence. County Cllr Mrs S Rawlins also sent her apologies. 
14/07/26  Co-option

One application had been received and requested it be held over until the September meeting.
14/07/27  Disclosure of pecuniary interests
  Cllr Lowen declared a personal interest in agenda item 8 as a committee member of the Lancaster Community Development Project Ltd.
14/07/28
Minutes


On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 9th June 2014 were approved and signed as the minutes.
14/07/29  Clerk’s Report
· Resignation – I have received a letter of resignation from Cllr Alan Linden who is no longer able to serve due to work and family commitments, WLDC has been notified.
· Vacant Seats – no election has been called and the two vacancies are now being advertised to be filled by co-option.
· Lagoon area update – I have had a response from John Dixon saying that “Stamford Homes are holding the maintenance money due to the parish council. I have made headway into this slight hiccup and hopefully we can complete the adoption soon”.
· Committee meetings – The NP Committee meeting has been moved to the 23rd July and there will also be a Planning Committee meeting on that date at 6.30pm before the NP Committee meeting to discuss the Cliff Road planning application. Both meetings will be held in the Pavilion at Manor Park.

· WW1 Commemorations – These are to take place on 17th September with the launching of the War Memorial Booklet and planting a tree in the Churchyard, Mr Charles Hood Deputy Lieutenant is to plant the tree on behalf of HM The Lord-Lieutenant of Lincolnshire and a number of guests will be invited to attend the event.
· There are no scheduled meetings in August.

14/07/30  Correspondence 
       A Linden – Letter of resignation

WLDC – Notice of Vacancy

WLDC – Notice of Vacancy

Lancaster Community Development Project – Request for financial contribution 

St Mary’s PCC – thanks for the grant and notification of new vicar appointment
Mrs S Tilley – Expression of interest for co-option                                                                                                                                                                                
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14/07/31  Financial Matters
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (7 for, 1 abstension from a payee) to accept the accounts presented for payment.
· Councillors received details of income and expenditure to 30.6.14.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs Watson, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to pay travel expenses of £20.00 to the representative from the Hawk & Owl Trust for visiting the village to inspect the Owl boxes. A license is required to inspect the boxes and he spent 2/3 hours travelling around the village, one box had been inhabited.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Hobbs, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to allocate a budget of £1,000 to the Library Committee from the Contingency Reserve.

·  The Lancaster Community Development Project need to refine their business plan and are now running short of funds, approximate £5,000 is the shortfall currently. Financial support has also been requested from Dunholme Parish Council. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to award a grant £1,000 as this is a worthwhile cause for the benefit of the local community, accounts have been produced in line with the Council’s Grants Policy.
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TalkTalk

Broadband  

4.17

                 

 

TalkTalk

Mobile Phone 

175.24

             

 

E-ON

MPK Gas A/c 

104.76

             

 

EDF

PO Electricity A/c  

208.33

             

 

EDF

MPK Electricity A/c  

31.15

               

 

HSBC

Bank charges 

595.00

             

 

NKDC

MPK Non-domestic rates - June

350.00

             

 

Mr M Would

ZOOT - NP Event 7.6.14

70.00

               

 

C&V Leaflet Distribution

NP Event Leaflets

535.60

             

 

Rialtas Business Solutions Ltd

Year End Closedown

240.00

             

 

Ashby Grass Care

Materials for bowls green maintenance

32.51

               

 

ESPO

Cleaning materials/Stationery

1,864.42

          

 

Veolia ES (UK) Ltd

Village/MPK grass cutting x 2 visits

546.45

             

 

Scothern Nurseries

Village Floral Displays

128.38

             

 

The Danwood Group Ltd

Photocopying charges

137.72

             

 

Danwood Finance Ltd

Photocopier lease

48.33

               

 

Unicom

PO/MPK Telephone charges

1,300.00

          

 

St Mary's Parochial Church Council

Grant for repairs to churchyard wall

578.58

             

 

A-Plan Insurance Group

Van insurance

29.21

               

 

Mr S England

Diesel for Mini bus trip to York

83.25

               

 

BT Payment Services Ltd

MPK Broadband

4,394.03

          

 

Wages

40.11

               

 

Mrs P van Gelderen

Reimbursement for ink cartridges - printing for NP

46.00

               

 

Ashby Grass Care

Materials for bowls green maintenance

70.00

               

 

Freedom Fire & Security Maintenance

Replace battery in Alarm unit

21.00

               

 

A D Pridmore

Window cleaner

71.28

               

 

Mrs J Murray

Travel expenses - Ruskington, Sleaford & Lincoln

155.58

             

 

Cash

Petty Cash

140.22

             

 

Anglian Water

MPK/PO/Allotment water charges

170.83

             

 

Handmade Signs

WW1 Commemorative Plaque

187.00

             

 

ESPO

Display board kit for NP Committee

108.00

             

 

Scothern Nurseries

Replanting of floral displays + additional planter

120.00

             

 

NALC

Making Localism Work Seminar

595.00

             

 

NKDC

MPK Non-domestic rates - July

72.00

               

 

WLDC

Additional Green Bins @ MPK

500.00

             

 

Welton Football Club

Grant for essential pitch maintenance

27.39

               

 

Jackson Building Centres

Materials for repairs PO/MPK

2,329.73

          

 

Post Office Ltd

PAYE/NI due to 5.7.14
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14/07/32  Planning Matters     


On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously 
RESOLVED following a vote that comments/observations on the following applications are 
submitted to WLDC:
       No Observations/Comments on:

       131211 – Mr & Mrs Dyson – 7 Ryland Road – Listed Building Consent for conversion of existing store 





into ground floor wc & shower room

       131268 – St Mary’s Primary School – School Drive – Single storey dining room extension
     Observations/Comments on:

      131380 – Mr & Mrs R Bastow – Land adjacent 30 Norbeck Lane – To erect bungalow & garage
Welton-by-Lincoln Parish Council note that this application is the third such application for planning consent on this site. The previous two applications have been refused, the last as recently as 29th November 2013.
The Parish Council wish to make the following observations/comments on the above application:
1) Have any changes in circumstances taken place or been put forward since the previous application was determined?

2) Has a daylight test been undertaken demonstrating the impact on the neighbouring property and if so, what are the results?

3) The previous refusal states that the Highways Agency raised no objections to access to the site, subject to a planning condition. The Parish Council feel the impact of this proposal on the slope facing Cliff Road and traffic conditions on Cliff Road should be further investigated now that work has commenced on the Methodist Chapel extension, which will increase traffic flow/parking during and after construction.

4) The Parish Council reiterate its previous observations/comments regarding this site.

5) In the previous refusal, it was stated that there were no Human Rights implications. Following a visit to the occupants of Laneham Cottage, the Parish Council submit that repeated applications for consent, especially given the short period between this application and the previous one, are having an impact on the wellbeing of the occupants, in contravention of the Human Rights Act 1998 affecting their right of enjoyment of home and life.
It is also noted in the previous refusal that the erection of a dwelling on this site would have an negligible effect on the housing supply. To support this, the forthcoming Neighbourhood Plan will acknowledge the need to address this issue in line with the NPPF.
The Parish Council respectfully request our observations/comments be considered in determining this application.
       Planning permission has been granted on the following applications:

       131268 – St Mary’s Primary School – School Drive – Single storey dining room extension

       131187 – Mr & Mrs Harris & Nicholson – 13 Roselea Avenue – Roof lift & loft conversion 
       130916 – Mr E Christopher – The Bungalow, Market Rasen Road, Welton Hill – Change of use of land to domestic curtilage and proposed two storey side extension and solar panels
Appeals:

Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130168 – Mr C Pickering
PROPOSAL: Outline planning application for erection of 74no dwellings - including 30no affordable units with associated access arrangements and open space provision - access to be considered and not reserved for subsequent applications. 

LOCATION: Land west of Ryland Road, Dunholme 

PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: APP/N2535/A/13/2207053

NOTIFICATION DATE: 29 October 2013 

RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 31st December 2013

Inquiry date: 25.3.2014 
Appeal Dismissed 27.6.2014
Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130040 – Mr & Mrs Pickering

PROPOSAL: Continuance of construction of replica Lincolnshire barn to form holiday lets, amendment to planning application 128470 granted 21st June 2012

LOCATION: Glebe Farm, Horncastle Lane, Scampton

PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: AP/N2535/A/14/2212091

NOTIFICATION DATE: 6 February 2014

 RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 13th March 2014

There will be Planning and Neighbourhood Plan Committee meetings on Wednesday 23rd July   
2014 commencing at 6.30pm in the Pavilion, Manor Park.
8.53pm Cllr Mrs Chapman arrived 
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14/07/33  Committees

Notes and reports from the following Committees were received:

· Planning Committee held on 5th June 2014
· Library Committee held on 17th June 2014
· Neighbourhood Plan Committee held on 19th June 2014
· Publications & Heritage Committee held on 24th June 2014
· Environment Committee held on 24th June 2014
· Playing Fields & Recreation Committee held on 1st July 2014
· Highways & Utilities Committee held on 8th July 2014
14/07/34  Council and Committees
· Twinning update – an e-mail has been received from France regarding the arrangements for August, I have checked with Graham Briggs and it was agreed to leave the arrangements as they are with the PC hosting the reception on their arrival in Welton on 22.8.14.
· Hawk & Owl Trust interview with Lincoln City Radio – will it be advertising where owl boxes can be found to potential twitchers. Is it wise to advertise they could be found in Welton? On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to raise these concerns, but allow the interview to take place.
· Editorial in Welton News – if a response is made it could be a brickbat, no reply is necessary. On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (8 for, 1 abstension) to take no further action.
14/07/35  Library

Re-naming the library as Welton-by-Lincoln Library Hub was suggested. Members felt that it would be better to allow time for the library to be taken over and the volunteers to be familiarised with the library first. Hub needs to be discussed and maybe wait for a while. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (8 for,1 against) to defer the matter until the outcome of the Judicial Review was known.

14/07/36  Councillors’ Reports

None
The next Full Council meeting will be held on Monday 8th September 2014

